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Dear Fripp Friends,  
The big news at the Community Centre this month is our Treasure Sale.  See below for more information.  Have a 
great summer and be sure to remind your visitors and renters that many of the Community Centre activities are 
open to all, especially Bingo on Tuesdays and Fridays. 
Treasure Sale.  The biannual Community Treasure Sale will be held on Saturday, June 16.  We need volunteers to 
help out.  Please see the enclosed flyer for more information.   
If you have good quality items to be contributed, we can pick it up.  Call Mark Shondel @ 843-838-1790, but if you 
can hold onto it until the week of the Sale - that would be most helpful.  That way it won’t have to be moved 
twice! 
Items we will not be accepting are the following: 
- NO Computers (however, we will accept working LCD monitors, wireless keyboards, USB printers and mouses) 
- NO TVs, VCRs 
- NO Christmas Trees or greens 
We are also looking for volunteers to help with picking up -  Call Mark @ 838-1790. 
Because of the need to use Hammet Hall for Sale preparation, the Community Centre will be closed for all 
activities from Monday, June 11, through Sunday, June 17, as we prepare for the Treasure Sale.  There will be no 
Bingo that week.  The exceptions are the statewide primary election on Tuesday, June 12, and the regular 
Wednesday Vespers services. 
Primary Election.  The South Carolina primary election will be held in the chapel on June 12.  Please enter through 
the chapel vestibule.  Hammet Hall will be busy in preparation for the Treasure Sale.  In fact, why not plan to stop 
by after you vote and help with the Sale preparation! 
Bingo.  Bingo is held twice a week each summer, on Tuesday and Friday nights at 4:30 beginning June 1.  Let all 
your visitors and renters know!  Also, if you are interested in helping run the Bingo game (collect money or call 
the numbers), please contact Dave Moore at dmoorefripp@gmail.com or 843-838-0142.  Even if you can do only 
one evening all summer, we can use you. 
Recycle.  Yes, the Community Centre is recycling, but it is just for events at the Centre, NOT for general household 
recycling.  Sorry for the confusion in the last newsletter. 
Community Centre Reservations.  You can reserve the Community Centre for your events.  The guidelines can be 
found on our website under the “Reserving the FICC” tab.  Contact Rebecca Climer at reservations@frippicc.com.  
(Rebecca has taken over this task from Kathlyn Gray.  Please use the email shown for quickest response). 
Columbarium.  Don Brink is overseeing the renovation of the Columbarium, thanks to an endowment from 
Thomas and Susan Bisanz.  See the Trawler for more information.  If you have any questions about the renovation 
or would like to know more about purchasing a niche, Don’s email is dsbrink121@gmail.com 
Sunday Services.  The Sunday morning church service at the Chapel has ended.  Troy and Stephanie Wilson 
accepted a calling off island and will be leaving us.  Their last service was May 20th.  We thank them and wish 
them well. 
Electronics Recycle.  Thanks to Carl Koellman (trailer, SUV, and brawn) and Joe Studer (truck) for helping with the 
electronics recycle on May 19.  The number of items has dropped off considerably since we began this program, 
so we are just going to do this once a year going forward. 
 
Thank you.  See you at the Community Centre! 
Dave Moore, FICC Board President   FrippICC.com 
     

http://frippicc.com/


Fripp Island Community Centre and All Faith Chapel 

CHAPEL SCHEDULE FOR 

June 

6 Rev. Marion Arbuckle 

 

13 Rabbi Tzipi Radonsky 

 

20 Rev. Shay Gaillard 

 

27 Rev. Jack Nietert 

 

 

USHERS 

Patty Patek 

CENTRE SPECIAL EVENTS FOR 

June 

 Bingo Tuesdays/Fridays        4:30PM  

12th  SC Primary Election        7AM-7PM 

16th Treasure Sale      8AM -2PM 

 

COMMUNITY CENTRE CHATTER 

SPECIAL THANKS to the following who 

provided flowers for the weekly Vesper Services 

during the month of May:  

 

Betsy Hammet 

Chris & Martin Goodman 

Joanne Aldrich 

Peg & Frank Fina 

 

Board Members 

David Moore  President  838-0142 

Mark Shondel  Vice President  838-1790 

Rebecca Climer Secretary/Events    615-594-1552 

Rita A Merrill  Treasurer  838-4475 

Kathlyn Gray  Asst. Treasurer  812-4557 

Linda Burchfield Community Services 838-3728 

Carl Koellman  Communications 605-0007 

David Manning Building /Grounds 838-3515 
Gloria Robinson Asst. Comm. Svcs  210-394-2062 
 

Club & Organization Meetings 

Day Time Activity Contact  Tel 
(Check meeting activity over the Summer) 

Sun 

2nd  6:00 pm Singles Supper J.Bogner   330-464-8615 

Mon 7:30 am Low Impact Aer K. Agee    410-917-9953 

 8:30 am Fitness  M. Smith  5359 

9:35am Dupl. Bridge B. Koehler 7755 

 2:45 pm Chair Yoga S. Dashiell 9093  

 4:00 pm Yoga  S. Dashiell 9093 

Tue 4:30 pm Bingo  D. Moore 0142 

 1pm-3 Knitting Group S. Work         271-3328 

4th  11:30am ROMEO lunch J. Sims  814-392-9045 

Wed 7:30 am Low Impact Aer K. Agee 410-917-9953 

 3:45 pm Choir Rehearsal 

 5:30 pm All Faith Vespers Service 

2nd 10:00 am Women’s Club Board 

3rd 10:00 am Women's Club L. MacArthur 706-202-6797 

Thu 7:30 am Low Impact Aer K. Agee 410-917-9953 

 8:30 am Fitness  M. Smith  5359 

9:35am ACBL Bridge B. Koehler 7755 

 1:15 pm Mah Jongg P. Patek  3980 

 4:00 pm Yoga  S. Dashiell 9093 

4th 9:00 am Comm Care Grp P. Miller  1108 

 7:00 pm Audubon Club S. Rice  864-979-4531 

Fri 

2nd  1:00 pm FICC Board D. Moore 0142 

Memorial Services always take precedence over 

regularly scheduled activities. 

PRAYER LIST 
Please call Patty Patek (843)838-3980 by Tuesday 
of each week for any additions or removals of 
names from the Prayer List.  This will help keep the 
list current. 


